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Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
The Voice of the Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

October 14 - Home 
Alone and Babysitter 
Courses at the BBKCC  
 
October 28 - BB Hub 
Shred day  
 
Nov 11 - Remembrance 
Day Ceremony at the 
Kinsac Cenotaph 
10:30AM - Please come 
at 10am if you are 
laying a wreath 
 
Nov 19 - Parade of 
Lights  
 
Nov 26- Parade of 
Lights Weather date  
  
December 2 - BBKCC 
Breakfast with Santa  
 
Dec 31 - NYE at the 
BBKCC  
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Community Date Book 

Proudly sponsored by: 
 
 
 
 

See us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

 

 

25 Years of memories unveiled July 1 

Canada Day in Beaver Bank drew huge crowds this year!  A big attraction was 
the unveiling of the Time Capsule buried in 1992.  The capsule was buried by 
Frank Davis who also dug up the capsule on July 1 2017.  Frank was also able 
to rebury a new capsule in Sept 2017 which included lots of submissions from 
the community to once again enjoy in 25 years!  
 
Canada Day festivities also included a free pancake breakfast, flag raising, 
family fair and a beer fest!  Thank you to all the hardworking volunteers who 
make this event possible every year!  
 
A complete listing and photos of the time capsule contents can be found on the 
BBKCC Facebook page.  
 
 

Frank Davis unveils the time capsule at the cenotaph on Kinsac Corner that 
was buried 25 years ago. Photo by Pat Healey  

http://www.barrettlumber.com/


  
 
 
Since the last edition of the 
bulletin, the fire department 
has responded to 53 pages 
for assistance; 28 medical 
assists, 12 alarm 
activations, 2 structure fires 
(mutual aid), 2 illegal burns, 
2 motor vehicle accidents, 2 
special service calls, 1 CO 
detector activation, 2 
investigation calls, and 2 
power line down/ power 
lines arcing calls. This 
brings our total number of 
call outs for the year to 107. 
  
On Canada Day, as part of 
the Canada 150 
celebrations in our 
community, we participated 
in the opening of the time 
capsule that was located in 
the cenotaph next to the fire 
station. It was a wonderful 
time getting to meet 
everyone and see what 
items had been stored there 
for the last 25 years, even if 
the weather did not exactly 
cooperate. The time 
capsule will be re-filled with 
new items from the 
community and resealed to 
be opened in 25 years for 
the celebration of Canada 
175. 
 
The Beaver Bank – Kinsac 
Volunteer Fire Department 
continues to keep busy with 
training and responding to 
emergencies within our 
beautiful community. Fire 
Prevention Week (October 
8th to October 14th ) is 
quickly coming up in early 
October and the members 
of the fire department will 
be out in the community 
visiting local schools and 
organisations to spread the 

word on fire prevention. The 
theme this year is “Every 
Second Counts – Have 2 
Ways Out”. We 
recommend that all homes 
have a dedicated escape 
plan and a meeting place in 
the event of a fire 
emergency in your home.  
This time of year is a good 
time to practice this plan 
with the family to make sure 
everyone knows what to do, 
where to meet, and that the 
plan actually works in the 
event a fire should occur. 
 
Your fire department would 
like to thank everyone for 
continuing to burn 
responsibly.  The images 
and videos from the recent 
news reports from British 
Columbia of the destruction 
caused by the numerous 
wildfires is a constant 
reminder that it can also 
happen here in Nova 
Scotia. Even though it is a 
distant memory now, large 
wildfires such the Porters 
Lake forest fire in June 
2008 and the wildfire in the 
Spryfield/Sambro area in 
April 2009 are a sober 
reminder that it can and has 
happened in the HRM. 
Even though DNR may end 
the official burning season 
on October 15th – it is 
important to know that the 
municipal HRM Open Air 
Bylaw remains in effect for 
the entire year and the 
basic rules about burning 
still apply.  
 
As a quick reminder, if you 
live on a street serviced 
with both municipal water 
and sewer service, there is 

no domestic brush burning 
permitted. It is important for 
those who are allowed to 
burn in HRM to know that 
there is no burning from 
midnight until 2 PM. Under 
extreme conditions at any 
time, DNR or the 
municipality can implement 
a ban on burning. If you are 
unsure if you can or cannot 
burn, please visit the fire 
station on a Tuesday night 
between 7PM and 8 PM 
and we will be happy to 
answer your questions. You 
can also check out 
https://www.halifax.ca/fire-
police/fire and click the 
“Burning Rule & 
Regulations” for more 
information. 
 
As we move into Fall – the 
evening daylight starts 
getting shorter and nights 
are cooler – at some point 
the old furnace or 
woodstove will get put back 
into service to take the chill 
out of the air at home. 
Before you flash up the 
furnace or woodstove for 
the first time, complete a 
nice thorough inspection to 
make sure everything is in 
good working order whether 
it is done by yourself or a 
certified person. For 
woodstoves, check the 
chimney and if you haven’t 
done so since last Spring – 
give it a good cleaning and 
be ready for the home 
heating season.  
 
On a final note, the Beaver 
Bank Awareness 
Association is working with 
the fire department in order 
to provide free civic signs to 
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Update from Station 48 - Where did summer go?  
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residents in order to help 
first responders find you in  
 
the time of an emergency. 
There are 100 civic signs 
available for people who 
request a civic sign and 
they will have the fee 
waived. I encourage 

anyone who does not have 
a one of these high visibility 
civic signs to drop by and  
take advantage of this 
wonderful opportunity.      
On behalf of the volunteers 
that make up your fire 
department, I want to thank 
the community we serve for 

supporting your local fire 
department and its 
members; together our 
community grows stronger. 
 
Until next time – stay and 
play safe. 
Kevin Crewe – Station 
Chief  

 
 

Beaver Bank Community Information Hub - Now open!  
Question: What is a Hub? 
  
21 years ago the members 
of the Beaver Bank 
Awareness Association 
were instrumental in inviting 
the RCMP to open a 
Community Office in Beaver 
Bank, manned by 
volunteers (16 applied at 
that time).   In the office is a 
plaque acknowledging 20 
years of continual RCMP 
service.  Unfortunately, due 
to policy changes, and the 
escalation of 
computerization, the tasks 
performed at that Office 
have dwindled, as has the 
number of volunteers 
(presently 6 members 
having a combined number 

of volunteer years totalling 
102).    
We will still have a liaison 
with the RCMP but, with the 
sanction of both the 
Community Centre and the 
Awareness Committees, we 
are embarking on a new 
venture which we hope will 
serve the Community well.  
The following services will 
be offered at the newly 
formed Beaver Bank 
Community Information Hub 
(BBCIH) 
Scanning of documents for 
the Beaver Bank Virtual 
Museum and Fultz House, 
receiving non-perishable 
food items for Beacon 
House, managing 
applications for 

Civic signs, offering free 
Commissioner of Oaths 
service, scheduling MLA 
and Councillor visitations, 
periodically providing a 
Shredathon service (next is 
Sat. October 28th9am – 
noon), loaning Capsite GPS 
units as well as monitoring 
Keeners Library of Garden 
Books. 
 
Answer: A Hub is the 
effective central and  most 
active part  
We hope to enhance our list 
of services to the 
Community and invite you 
to contact us by dropping in 
or phoning 902-252-3291 
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With fond summer 
memories fresh in our 
minds we head into what is 
sure to be a busy fall 
season. Just like the 
students heading back to 
school across our riding, my 
colleagues and I return to 
the House of Commons to 
continue our work on behalf 
of our constituents.  
 
As I return to Ottawa I feel 
very proud to represent 
Sackville-Preston-
Chezzetcook, especially 
after recognizing twenty 
very special constituents 
from our riding.  On 
September 13th, we had a 
community BBQ at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre. It was 
wonderful to see so many 
familiar faces and to enjoy 
good food with good 
friends. At the barbeque we 
announced the winners of 
the Canada150 
sesquicentennial pin 
contest. Over the past 
several months we have 
asked residents to 
nominate individuals or 
organizations across our 
riding, in recognition of their 
community involvement, 
specifically those who made 
a significant contribution to 
our community through the 
following four themes:  
 
Diversity and Inclusion;  
Reconciliation of 
Indigenous and non-
Indigenous Canadians;  
Environmental stewardship; 
and  
Engaging and inspiring 
youth.  
 

The final two themes 
address issues that are 
very important for Sackville-
Preston-Chezzetcook: 
Seniors and Veterans.  
 
The sesquicentennial pin is 
limited edition because it 
contains the original copper 
that covered the roofs of 
Canada`s Parliament 
Buildings from 1918 to 
1996. The pin is a memento 
of Canada`s proud heritage 
and it was made in 
partnership with the 
Ottawa-Carleton 
Association for Persons 
with Developmental 
Disabilities. 
 
Thank you to everyone who 
placed a nomination and of 
course to the winners. It is 
difficult to recognize only 20 
individuals in a riding with 
such an abundance of 
volunteerism and 
selflessness. Every project 
we take on and every cause 
that we refuse to give up on 
touches the lives of so 
many people and I applaud 
you all for the essential 
support you provide to the 
people of our communities 
each and every day. Thank 
you and congratulations! 
 
In September I also had the 
opportunity to participate in 
a "Seniors Week". By 
visiting the Sagewood and 
Millwood Place in Sackville; 
Ivy Meadows in Beaver 
Bank; and the Waverley 
Manor in Waverley I 
received excellent feedback 
from our seniors on the 
issues that affect them 
most. As the government 

works towards establishing 
a National Seniors Strategy, 
understanding the 
challenges facing seniors in 
our riding is critical. That is 
why we also conducted a 
Town Hall for seniors in 
Beaver Bank. Together we 
discussed what should be 
included in a National 
Seniors Strategy, how to 
best support our caregivers 
and what services are most 
needed in the community. 
We concluded the evening 
with a wonderful 
presentation on the 
Neighbourhood Program by 
Patti Lane from Ocean 
View. I thoroughly enjoyed 
meeting our older residents 
and thank you to everyone 
who attended our Town 
Hall. I appreciate all of the 
comments and perspectives 
and I am happy to bring 
such informative feedback 
and ideas to our 
government! 
 
Before returning to Ottawa I 
also had the occasion to 
meet with members of our 
business community.  Small 
and medium-sized 
businesses are the 
backbone of both our local 
and national economies. To 
make any major changes to 
our tax laws without first 
hearing from those affected 
would be unacceptable. 
Therefore I have been in 
extensive consultations with 
our local businessmen and 
women regarding the 
proposed tax reforms. 
Please continue to make 
your voices heard and do 
not hesitate to contact my 
office. We want to make 
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A message from Darrell Samson 
 



sure we get this right, and 
with your input we can 
achieve tax fairness, while 
our small and medium-
sized businesses continue 
to grow. 
 
Sincerely,  
Darrell J. Samson, M.P. 
 

Community News  
World Taekwon-do 
Championships  
Congratulations to three 
local athletes headed to 
Dublin, Ireland for the ITF 
Taekwon-Do World 
Championships. Jade 
Cameron (Beaver Bank), 
Jean-Luc Melanson 
(Beaver Bank) and Sydnee 

Pearce (Lower Sackville) 
will be representing Nova 
Scotia and Team Canada in 
competition from October 
9th-15th. The athletes train at 

the Lower Sackville based 
Hiltz Taekwon-Do studio 
by Master David Hiltz. 
Best of luck in Dublin! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Removal 

of Tuition Fees for 
Apprenticeship Technical 
Training 
 
Nova Scotia Government 
will start covering the cost 
of tuition for apprentices 
returning to the classroom 
for their technical training 
this fall. 
The removal of tuition, 
beginning with this 
September’s classes, will 
save apprentices up to 
$900 per year.  The training 
is a requirement of the 
apprenticeship program and 
is needed for apprentices to 
progress to certification. 
 
Apprentices typically 
complete a six to ten-week 
block of technical training 
after every 1,800 hours of 
on-the-job training, until 
certification.   
Approximately 2,200 
apprentices receive 
technical training each year. 
This number is expected to 

increase with the removal of 
tuition. 
The removal of tuition for 
apprenticeship technical 
training is part of 
government’s plan to 
increase youth employment 
and grow the workforce.  
 
Nova Scotia's 
apprenticeship system 
prepares people for jobs in 
the skilled trades. The Nova 
Scotia Apprenticeship 
Agency is focused on 
improving the number of 
apprenticeship 
opportunities in the 
province and helping 
apprentices complete their 
certification. 
 
For more information on 
apprenticeship and careers 
in the skilled trades, visit: 
https://nsapprenticeship.ca/. 
Mental Health Mobile Crisis 
Telephone Line – 902-429-
8167 
The Nova Scotia Mental 
Health Crisis Telephone 

Line is delivered by the 
Mental Health Mobile Crisis 
Team (MHMCT).  This 
provincial service provides 
crisis intervention for 
children, youth and adults 
experiencing a mental 
health crisis or mental 
distress.  
 
The service is available 24 
hours a day, seven days a 
week, to support callers 
who present with suicidal 
thoughts, self-harming 
thoughts or behaviors, 
overwhelming anxiety, 
difficulty coping with 
distress, psychotic or 
distorted thinking, 
depression, substance use 
difficulties or any other self-
identified mental health 
concerns. Crisis is self-
defined by the individual 
calling for support.   
 
The crisis line also supports 
families, friends, community 
agencies and others to 
manage mental health crisis 
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through education, outreach 
and consultation. 

For support call 902-429-
8167 or 1-888-429-8167 
(toll free).  This service is 
available 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week. 

Office Hours in Beaver 
Bank 

I will be at the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Centre every 2nd 
Monday to meet with 
constituents.  If you require 
notary services, please call 

my office and I will bring the 
necessary documents.  I 
look forward to meeting with 
you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BEAVER BANK KINSAC SENIORS ASSOCIATION 
50 PLUS KEENERS FALL SCHEDULE 

September, October, November, December 2017 
 

 Monday   9 am –  Ukulele Practice with Rae (902-865-1035)  
 10:00  - Fitness with Lynn (902- 864-0791) Starting Sept. 11th 
  6:45 pm  BINGO  Doors open at 6:00 pm. 1st & 3rd Mondays.  
 

 Tuesday  9:00 am Walking Club with Marion (902-865-8744) &  
Georgina (902-864-2019) (weather permitting) 

 
   1 pm– Crib with Byron (902-865-9887) 

    

 Wednesday   8:30 am – Gardening 
11:30 am  - Painting with Marie (902-865-1105) Filled 
   

 Thursday 12:00 Noon - Eat Out  2nd Thursday of the month Sandi  (902-865-9887) 
12:00 Noon Birthday Pot Luck with Speakers -  TBA 3rd Thursday of the 
month 

 

 Friday 1pm Bridge with Cheryl (902-865-5945)  
   

Greif Support Service – Rev. Joan Helpard, Anglican Deacon, has graciously agreed to provide 
this service by appointment (902-865-6993) to anyone experiencing loss.   
 
*We have started taking names for the Bus Tour.  Payment for the Bus can be given to 
Jessica at the Centre. Mon – Fri. 9:00 – 4:00 with the exception of Tuesday 11:00 – 7:00. In 
our attempt to make the tour reasonably priced for everyone the bus is still only $25.00 for 
members and $30.00 for non-members. 
New members welcome.  Membership is still $10.00 or $15.00 per couple.  These fees are 
important to us as they assist with the cost of many of our programs and activities including 
subsidizing the cost of the bus. 
Most activities take place at the BBKC Centre. Exceptions: Walking Club, Eat Out, Gardening & 
Bus Tour. 

Thank you for your interest and support.  Ann – 902-865-0381. 
Sharing our skills, wisdom and experience for the good of our Community. 
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Come for a walk with us and discover some of the beautiful trails and parks in our community!  The BBKC Walking Club meets 
every Tuesday at 9am  for their weekly walk, which  generally takes an hour.    Scheduled walks for August include First lake 
trail, Second  lake trail,  Greenforest logging road, etc.  There is no cost to join.  If you are interested in getting out for an 
enjoyable weekly walk and like to meet new people please call   or email Georgina  or  Marion.  Everyone is welcome!  
 
Georgina 902-864-2019 or email (fitzmurphy@me.com)  
Marion at  902-865-8744  or  rgmckinnon@eastlink.ca 
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BBKC Walking Club Welcomes New Members 

Left: Breah Laviolette enjoys some free cotton candy 
as part of Canada Day in Beaver Bank celebrations.  
Above: Because of weather the fireworks were shot off 
a week late but spectacular none the less!  Thank you 

volunteers!  

mailto:FITZMURPHY@ME.COM
mailto:rgmckinnon@eastlink.ca


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 8 of 12 

Beaver Bank Lions Club Lost Creek BBQ 
Great Sunny Day with ladies were making music 
with the children and put beautiful tattoos on faces 
and arms, there was a jumping car, knocker 
soccers, hamburgers and hotdogs made by Lion 
members, pop, juice and water. 
 
Lion Ineke de Groot 
Secretary Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club 
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2nd Beaver Bank Scouting invites you and your family to 
find the perfect Christmas tree! Our U-cut Christmas tree 
farm provides a great family experience of cutting your own 
old fashioned, untrimmed, natural tree. We have trees of all 
shapes and sizes. 
Cost: $25 per tree or $23 with a food bank donation. 
Dates: We will be open the first three weekends in 
December. Sat (9:00 am - 4:00 pm) and Sun (11:00 am - 
4:00 pm). 
Location: Beaver Bank Road (across from Majestic 
Avenue) 
Check www.2ndbeaverbank.ca for further information. 
Remember we are only open for a few weekends each 
holiday season! Can't make it on the weekend but still want 
to find that perfect tree? We are pleased to announce that 
this year we will also be available by appointment by calling 
Matthew at 902-225-9295. 

 

 
 

http://www.2ndbeaverbank.ca/
tel:%28902%29%20225-9295
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Announcements 
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How to Submit an 
Announcement 

 
Residents are welcome to 

submit wedding, engagement, 
baby, thank you and 

condolence announcements 
free of charge.  Please submit 

using our online form at 
www.Beaverbank.ca . We are 

happy to assist if you so 
require. 

Brown Hall available for rent 
Birthday parties, wedding showers, baby showers, etc. 

Please call 902-865-0757 and leave a message and someone will get back to 
you. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ron and Marion McKinnon are pleased  
to announce the marriage of their son, 
Gordon Andrew McKinnon, to Ezlimar 
Conceicao Avelar on July 20, 2017.  
The happy couple will continue to 

reside in Rio de Janerio, Brasil.  Marion 
and Ron attended the ceremony and 
enjoyed a two week visit with them  

 

McKinnon- Avelar 
Marriage 

 

Need a Civic sign? 

 

Drop into the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Volunteer Fire Dept Tuesday 

nights between 7-8pm!  Cost is 
$15 per double sided sign 

Visit Beaver Bank's Virtual 
Museum  

http://bbkvmuseum.wixsite.com
/bbkvmuseum 

Burn Safe! 
Burning restrictions are posted at 2PM daily at 

www.novascotia.ca/burnsafe 

http://www.beaverbank.ca/
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Church Services 

 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Sunday School ( ages 3-9 ) 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Brian Britten    864-0678 
Past Warden 
Dameon Lowe  865-2320 
 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee regarding Baptisms, 
Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral visit at 865-0203. 
 
We actively support Beacon House and donations 
can be brought to the Church on Sunday mornings. 
 
Hall Rentals 
Cheryl Newcomb  902-229-0252 
  -or- 
Jerry Ryan         ryanwest@eastlink.ca 
 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
 
Mark your Calendars: 
Oct 20—Wine & Cheese Silent Auction 
Nov 18- Turkey Supper 

 

Faith Baptist Church 
299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 
Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 
Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

First Sackville Presbyterian 
60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Events: Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheon: 
11:30 am to 1:00 pm. Soup (choices), Sandwich 
(choices), Cookies or Loaf, Tea or Coffee, $6.00. 
Available as eat-in or as take-out.  902-865-4053 

 

Knox United Church  
567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Lwr. Sackville, NS B4C 2S9  
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett  
Church Office: 902-865-9216  
Fax: 902-865-0599  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Sunday Worship Services:  
Early Service - 8:45am  
Later Service - 10:30am  
Events:  
Youth Group - Sunday at 7pm  
Bible Study - Wednesday at 7pm  
Choir practice - Wednesday at 7pm  
Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre – Oct 11

th
 & 12

th
 

–Tickets $25 pp 
Sackville Concert Band – Oct 22

nd
 @7pm. 

Admission by donation. 
Knox Turkey Supper – Sat. Nov 25

th
 

Breakfast with Santa – Date TBA 
C.O.M.E. outreach free meal – One Thursday per 
month.  
Check our website and Electronic signs for more 
details. 
The next C.O.M.E. Meal will be here at Knox on 
October 19, 2017, and will feature a ham dinner 
with dessert and beverage.  This is a FREE 
MEAL and EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 
Everyone is Welcomed at Knox. 
 
 
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican Church 
Rector: Rev. Norma Mitchell 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on Sundays 
and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 
Consisting of three parishes: 
St. Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Avenue, 
Lower Sackville, NS 
Summer Mass times:  Tuesdays 7 pm / Sundays 
at 12 noon 
St. Francis of Assisi, Mount Uniacke 
Summer Mass times:  Sundays at 8 am 
St. John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road, Lower 
Sackville, NS B4E 1G3 (mailing address for all 
three churches) 
Summer Mass times:  Wednesdays, Thursdays & 
Fridays at 9 am / Saturday 4:30 pm / Sunday at 
10 am 
Phone:  902-865-2112 
Email:  karen@holytrinityns.ca 
Website:  www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastoral Administrator:  Fr. Ken Lao, CC 
Associate Pastor:  Fr. Bryan Sabourin, CC 
Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Coordinator of Family Faith Formation:  Alex 
Craven 

 Sackville United Baptist Church 

Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 

Pastor:  Pastor Christopher Drew 

Phone: 902-865-3681 

Sunday Service and Sunday School 10:30 am 

Listen to Pastor Drew’s sermons on our website.  

www.SackvilleUnitedBaptistChurch.com 

St. John’s United Church 

125 Knowles Crescent 

Ivy Meadows Continuing Care Facility 

Administration Floor, Side Door Entrance 

Beaver Bank, N.S. 

Minister: Rev. Diane MacVicar 

Phone: 902-443-4336 

Worship Time: 11:00 am 

St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican Church 

192 First Lake Drive 

Lwr. Sackville NS 

Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 

Rev’d Ken Turner 902 865-8559 

Rev’d Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 

Rev’d Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 

Schedule of Service 

Sept – June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 

Summer July – August 9:00 A.M. 

Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169    

 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 

(Ephesians 3:7-8) 

 

 

 

mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
http://faithbaptist.ca/
mailto:sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca
tel:%28902%29%20865-2112
mailto:karen@holytrinityns.ca
http://www.holytrinityns.ca/


Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
November 15th for publication in December 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road  

Beaver Bank NS  B4G 1C5 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Kristina Crosby-Davis 
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www.beaverbank.ca 

  

 

  

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The deadline will usually be the 15
th
 of the month before publication.  Please 

check the last page of the current Bulletin for the specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email at beaverbankbulletin@gmail.com.  
For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  Articles may also be mailed 
to our mailing address.   Thank you. Printed by: 

 
Bedford Commons 
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